
Rotokauri School 
Newsletter                                                 

   
 Issue No: 9                                                              13 June 2024   

 

Parent Teacher 
Interviews - 

 
Information attached 

to the newsletter. 
 

Please book in  
your time/s. 



ROTOKAURI SCHOOL                               Telephone (07) 849 5068 
462 Rotokauri Road                                    Email: office@rotokauri.school.nz 
R D 9                                                             www.rotokauri.school.nz        
HAMILTON 3289                                           
 
Dear Parents 
Nga mihi o te wa kia koe me to whanau.                                   
 
 

 
Our positive environment will actively engage us all in learning. 
 
 
 
Together We Grow 

● Unity (Kotahitanga) 
● Inclusive (Manaakitanga) 
● Guardianship (Kaitiakitanga) 

 
 
 
Respect               Empathy            Active Learning             Courage                Honesty 

 

 
 

I hope that you all enjoyed the extra-long weekend that you all had over the King’s 
Birthday weekend.  Yesterday the staff held a Baby Shower for our teacher aide 
Rhianna Moka.  At the end of next week Rhianna will start her maternity leave. The staff 
and students wish her and her family the best of luck. 
 

Parent Teacher Interviews  
Interviews are scheduled for Wednesday 3rd July and Thursday 4th of July from 3.00 
p.m. to 8.00 p.m. The purpose of these interviews is for parents to receive their child's 
mid-year reports and set goals to work on throughout the rest of the year. Please refer 
to the School Interviews Flyer with all the details and instructions on how to book an 
interview time (attached to the newsletter).  
 

ROTOKAURI SCHOOL MISSION STATEMENT 

ROTOKAURI SCHOOL VISION 

Together We Learn 

• Innovative (Auahatanga) 

• Happy (Uruhau) 

• Responsible (Tuutika) 

ROTOKAURI SCHOOL VALUES 

WELCOME 

Nau mai, haere mai ki te kura o Rotokauri. Welcome to the new students that have 
started at Rotokauri School recently – 
 

Room 1 – Maninder Pannu 
 

We hope you and your whaanau/family enjoy your learning journey at Rotokauri 
School.  
Ngaa mihi nui. 
 

PRINCIPAL’S PIECE 



Matariki Raffle 
Thank you so much to everyone who has kindly donated an item to the Matariki Raffle. 
The prizes are looking amazing! Items are still coming in so there are even more prizes 
up for grabs. We would also like to thank the local businesses that have donated 
vouchers and items: Sisters on London, Mocha, Fresca, Palmers, Boof's 
Icecream Diner, The Sunday Society, Raglan Roast, Yoga and Oils, Te Kowhai Four 
Square. Ticket cards went home on Monday for selling. Thank you for helping us to 
fundraise for new reading material to support children learning to read. Just a reminder 
that all cards, sold or unsold must be returned by Monday 24th June. The raffle will be 
drawn on Thursday 27th June. 
 

  
 

 
 

 
Speed Limit 
We have had a number of queries regarding the speed limit past Rotokauri School. 
During the hours of 8.30 a.m. to 9.05 a.m. and 2.50 p.m. to 3.25 p.m. the speed limit is 
40 km.  At all other times it is 50 km.  We are not within the Hamilton City boundary and 
therefore the speed limit has not been decreased to 30 km.  Thank you to everyone that 
follows the road rules and is mindful of our students’ safety. 
 
 



Makeup 
As mentioned in past newsletters, it is not appropriate for our students to be wearing 
makeup of any kind to school.  If it is noticed on a child they will be asked to remove it 
immediately and parents will be contacted. 
 

Cultural Food Festival 
Finalised details will be coming out tomorrow – remember to check your emails.  This is 
scheduled for after school on Wednesday 26th June. 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Thursday 20th June Tough Guy Tough Gal 

Friday 21st June                     Ki-o-Rahi tournament 

Wednesday 26th June          Cultural Festival  

Friday 28th June                      Matariki – school closed 

Wednesday 3rd July               Parent Interviews 

Thursday 4th July                     Parent Interviews 

Friday 5th July Last day of Term 2 

Monday 22nd July First day of Term 3 
 

Have a great fortnight everyone and I look forward to seeing you all at some of our 
upcoming events. 
 

Ngaa mihi  
 

Desiree Smith 

Disco 
Thank you to all the students that attended the school disco last week and to the PTA 
volunteers for organizing this.  170 students came along dressed in their neon and 
danced along with DJ Rickman. Just a reminder that inappropriate behaviour at events 
such as these will not be tolerated. 
 

Turn Receipts into Resources – Shop and Win  
Rotokauri School has been chosen as one of the schools in the Chartwell Shopping 
Centre Shop & Vote Campaign.  From Monday 10th June – Sunday 7th July 2024, for 
every purchase made at Chartwell Shopping Centre, shoppers can submit their receipts 
at the customer service desk and vote for their spend to be allocated to their chosen 
school. 
The more receipts collected, including spend at Woolworths, the more chance our 
school has of winning! 
At the end of the campaign period, the school with the highest average spend per 
student (based on the school roll), will win a share of $10,000 cash.  The top three 
schools will receive cash prizes of $5,000, $3,000 and $2,000 respectively. 
As a special incentive for playing a part in supporting local schools, every vote received 
from customers automatically enters a bonus draw to win a weekly $100 gift voucher 
from Chartwell Shopping Centre. 

PTA NEWS 



Dough Raiser Fundraising 
Thank you to all our school families and the wider community for supporting the PTA 
with their Dough Raiser Fundraising event last night. For every pizza ordered at 
Dominos Nawton the school will receive $1.  We await news of how many pizzas were 
ordered between 4 – 9 p.m.  
 

 
Photolife Key Codes – School Photos 
You should have received your key codes by email from Photolife over the last week.  If 
you have not received them please check your spam and if it is not there contact the 
school office.  The cut-off date for free delivery to school is midnight Sunday 23rd June.  
You can order after this date but your photos will be sent to your address and postage 
and packaging will be added to your account. 

Values  
 

Term 2 

Week 6 

Reign Makuch Room 1 For demonstrating the value of active learning. 

Emilynn Viji George Room 2 For demonstrating the value of active learning. 

Link Doody Room 3 For demonstrating the value of active learning. 

Wyatt Harker Ferguson Room 4 For demonstrating the value of active learning. 

Violet Short Room 6 For demonstrating the value of respect. 

Aston Burt Room 7 For demonstrating the value of respect. 

Kaylee Quinlan Room 8 For demonstrating the value of empathy. 

Cavalier Kingi Room 9 For demonstrating the value of respect. 

Week 5 

Jake Dilloway Room 1 For demonstrating the value of active learning. 

Teagan Russell Room 2 For demonstrating the value of active learning. 

Murphy Cairns-Eade Room 3 For demonstrating the value of respect. 

Evie Hippolite Room 4 For demonstrating the value of courage. 

Kayla van Rooij Room 6 For demonstrating the value of respect. 

Mya Allen  Room 7 For demonstrating the value of active learning. 

Isaac Steger  Room 8 For demonstrating the value of active learning. 

GENERAL INFORMATION 

CELEBRATIONS 



 



 



 



   

 

 

The July School Holidays are fast approaching, this means our Poipoia te Manawa School Holiday Skill 
Camp registrations are officially open! 
 

Everyone is welcome, regardless of your Centre affiliation or skill level. 
 

Year 3-4 (1 day camp, $50 per day) - Tuesday 9th and/or Friday 19th July 
 

Year 5-6 (1 day camp, $50 per day) - Wednesday 10th and/or Tuesday 16th July 
 

The camps run from 9:00am until 3:00pm each day and will be held at the Hamilton City Netball Centre. 
 

For further information and to register, visit our website: https://netballhamilton.org.nz/poipoia-te-
manawa/year-3-6-skill-camp 
 
Or email Aoife: junior@netballhamilton.org.nz  phone: 07 847 4007 

 

 

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__netballhamilton.org.nz_poipoia-2Dte-2Dmanawa_year-2D3-2D6-2Dskill-2Dcamp&d=DwMCaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=neGD_46UbA1QE-Nkv7Ua_xOvuhPGHaA1KtphVriaY2A&m=Mzlou8mULoFMgbrfcagJsiRIQu7aWhARjz4FEserpSNe-DpbNrhlgpFNq2b_bmhi&s=cd-dHrN0t75AasY70ZPkKszDHBkAViPbV5FbOhYYJ5g&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__netballhamilton.org.nz_poipoia-2Dte-2Dmanawa_year-2D3-2D6-2Dskill-2Dcamp&d=DwMCaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=neGD_46UbA1QE-Nkv7Ua_xOvuhPGHaA1KtphVriaY2A&m=Mzlou8mULoFMgbrfcagJsiRIQu7aWhARjz4FEserpSNe-DpbNrhlgpFNq2b_bmhi&s=cd-dHrN0t75AasY70ZPkKszDHBkAViPbV5FbOhYYJ5g&e=
mailto:junior@netballhamilton.org.nz


 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

                                                                  


